DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of the Anuual Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 15 May 2019 at 7.00pm  in the Village Hall
Present:
Cllr M Billing – Chairman 


 Mrs J Markham – Clerk



     In attendance:
Local Electors – 13





Cllr R Heseltine – Ward Representative,






North Yorkshire County Council






Ms S Wheelhouse – SCAD (to Minute 4)
Apologies from Craven District Council Ward Representative David Pighills were noted.
1. Chairman’s Annual Report
The Chairman read out the Annual Report 2018/19 (copy attached to these Minutes).   The Chairman thanked the two Ward Representatives, Cllr Heseltine and Cllr Pighills, for their work in the village and valuable support to the Parish Council.  A special tribute was paid to previous chairman, Robert Clayton, for his work on the Parish Council and for his services to the village.
2. Report of Ward Representative

Cllr Heseltine thanked all the parish councillors for their work on the Council and gave a brief report on matters at County level, where the County Council was working to provide services within resources made available by Government.  An update on re-surfacing works at Kex Gill was noted.
3. Skipton and Craven Action for Disability (SCAD)
At the invitation of the Chairman, Ms Wheelhouse, Chief Executive of SCAD, gave a presentation on the work of the charity, particularly outlining the community transport services offered to local communities.  This was welcomed, and detailed information would be distributed within the village.

On behalf of all present, the Chairman thanked Ms Wheelhouse for her presentation, and for attending the meeting.

4. Questions and Parish Matters 
The following matters were raised for discussion:

· Traffic concerns – the dangerous turns at the junctions from the A65 into the village were put forward for discussion, and also the difficult junction for vehicles turning right into Muck Gate from Low Lane.
· Littering and dog fouling – particular concerns were expressed with dog fouling along the Roman road bridleway, where a new dog waste bin could potentially be installed.  A supply of the District Council’s leaflets on dog fouling would be passed to the local landowner.  Villagers requested that the issue of dog fouling be considered further by the Parish Council at a future meeting.
· Hedgehogs in the village – the lack of hedgehog activity in the village was discussed and would continue to be monitored by a volunteer resident.

The Chairman thanked all present for attending and closed the meeting at 8.05pm.
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